

Our ref: D/2019/1113434

30 December 2019

Mrs Charlotte Feldman Via email: darlingpointsoc@hotmail.com

Dear Mrs Feldman,

I refer to your email dated 8 December 2019 regarding crime in Mona Road, Darling Point. A copy of your correspondence was sent on to me by Ms Gabrielle Upton MP.

The issues you raised were brought to the attention of the Eastern Suburbs Police Area Command Crime Prevention Officer, Senior Constable Peter Woodward for consideration.

Eastern Suburbs Police Area Command employs an intelligence based tasking system whereby crime is analysed on a continual basis and police are deployed in response to the identified crime trends. Uniformed and 'plain-clothed' officers are also assigned to proactive taskings with a view to disrupting criminal activity. As they often perform patrols in unmarked vehicles and civilian clothing, members of the public are unaware of the police presence.

A review has been conducted of all reported incidents' which have occurred in Mona Road and Mona Lane in the last two years. It was noted that there was one incident of a break and enter, and fourteen damage property incidents' over that period. However, we have not found there to be an increase or trending pattern of crime in Mona Road or the surrounding Darling Point area.

The support and information provided by community-minded residents is greatly appreciated and a valuable resource to our endeavours. It can be used as part of our intelligence based analysis and may be the details that lead to the arrest of an offender. We encourage anyone who has information in relation to a crime, or who witnesses suspicious behaviour to contact their local police station, 000, or Crime Stoppers on 1800 333 000.

Our Crime Prevention Officer, Senior Constable Peter Woodward can be contacted at Rose Bay Police Station on 9362 6399 if you have further concerns you wish to discuss.

The New South Wales Police Force is constantly striving to improve its customer relations and response to community needs. To this end, I thank you for bringing your concerns to our notice. I trust this information is of assistance.

Yours sincerely,

A/Superintendent M Scott Commander

Eastern Suburbs Police Area Command

153 Bronte Road, Waverley NSW 2024 **T** 02 9369 9899 **F** 02 9369 9812 **W** <u>www.police.nsw.gov.au</u>

TTY 02 9211 3776 for the hearing and speech impaired ABN 43 408 613 180